    Seattle-King County Department of Public Health                       
 Log No.:____

BUDGET ORDINANCE:   SUPPLEMENTAL APPROPRIATION REQUEST

INFORMATION & REVIEW FORM

Year 2000

1.  Health Department Supplemental Ordinance Request #______

2.  Project Title: AN ORDINANCE relating to the King County plumbing code; authorizing fees under the King County plumbing code 
3.  Contract Person/Phone number:    Susan Eisele/205-5676                                                                      

4.  Total Amount of this Request:   $   199,817      

5.  Does this have Current Expense Impact?  YES:________  NO:______X____

6.  Brief Description of Project (NOT just name - What does this project do?):

The Plumbing/Gas Piping Inspection program provides public health protection through the issuance of plumbing, gas piping, and backflow prevention permits; conducting inspections; and enforcing King County and State codes.

7.  Brief Summary of Proposed Program Change:

The attached ordinance will increase the base fee for plumbing permits, gas piping, and reduced backflow prevention device permits from $75 to $95, and increase re-inspection fee from $40 to $100.  The fee increases, which will provide an additional $223,050 to support the Health Department’s Plumbing/Gas Piping Inspection program. 

8.  Reason for Proposed Change:

The fee increases are necessary to maintain existing levels of inspection and code enforcement services due to inflationary cost increases.  Fees for plumbing and gas piping permits were last changed effective January 1, 1998.  Fees for reduced backflow prevention device permits were first established effective December 30, 1999.  The same fee changes will be proposed to the Seattle City Council for adoption in Seattle.

9.  What population does this program serve?  What impact will change have on program/service?

The program serves unincorporated King County, Seattle, and twelve other incorporated cities in King County.

10.  Other Information to assist Budget Office/Council review:

Anticipated 2003 permit volumes are:  7,516 plumbing permits, 5,773 gas piping permits, and 601 backflow prevention permits.

No FTE increases are associated with this request.  The request is intended to maintain existing service levels and to continue the program on a 100% self-supporting basis through user fees in response to inflationary cost increases.
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